




















Re-zoning	application:	809	West	23rd	Avenue	 Benjamin	La	Borie	

My	wife	Aileen	has	already	provided	a	statement	with	how	the	proposed	development	would	
impact	us	personally.	

I	wanted	to	supplement	her	submissions	with	some	additional	comments.		It	is	our	view	that	in	
order	to	receive	an	extraordinary	remedy,	there	should	be	an	equally	extraordinary	effort	by	
the	developer.		

WHY	is	it	an	extraordinary	development	proposal?	

• There	are	VERY	few	CD 1	re zonings	in	single	family	zoned	areas	in	Vancouver,	and
fewer	yet	that	are	not	on	arterial	streets;

• The	development	seeks	to	stratify	two	laneway	houses	as	well	as	the	four	main	building
units	when	no	neighbour	has	that	privilege;

• The	orientation	of	the	building	units	results	in	6	potential	back	yards	next	to	us.		The	City
has	attempted	to	rectify	some	of	those	concerns	with	proposed	landscaping	and
changes	to	the	windows	of	the	development;

• The	proposal	removes	tree	coverage,	a	hallmark	of	the	Douglas	Park	area.		However,	the
City	stated	that	the	building	could	not	be	moved	eastward	(for	additional	privacy	and
yard	space)	as	there	was	a	heritage	fir	tree	on	the	property;

• The	heritage	value	put	forward	as	the	rationale	for	the	development	is	the	absolute
minimum	it	could	be;	and

• The	Cambie	Corridor	Draft	Plan	as	it	currently	stands	implies	that	there	will	be
townhouse	properties	TWO	blocks	away	from	the	site,	but	this	site	is	not	within	that
plan.

WHAT	has	the	developer	done	here?	

PRO:	
• The	developer	has	engaged	in	a	long	process	of	consultation	with	the	City	and	open

houses;	and
• The	developer	seems	to	legitimately	want	to	preserve	what	it	views	as	a	heritage

property	and	provide	other	options	for	the	area.

CON:	

• Been	minimally	involved	with	the	community	or	neighbours;
• Shows	no	specific	commitment	to	community	amenities;
• Allowed	its	tenant	to	rent	out	the	building	for	late night	parties;
• Showed	minimal	concern	about	upkeep	and	cleanliness;	and



• The	process	and	consultations	appear	to	have	not	resulted	in	a	real	reduction	in	density.
The	development	started	seeking	6	units,	4	of	which	have	lockout	suites.		Now	it	is	6
units,	of	which	2	could	have	lockout	suites.		That	request	for	the	lockout	suite	by law
addition	was	made	after	the	City	loudly	proclaimed	that	there	was	a	reduction	from	10
units	to	6	and	after	both	Open	Houses.

This	development	tests	how	Vancouver	is	going	to	deal	with	re zoning	just	outside	the	Cambie	
Corridor.		This	might	be	a	test	case	for	re zoning	single	family	areas.		Is	the	City	going	to	refit	
any	possible	heritage	building	into	condominiums?		Send	a	message	that	comprehensive	re
zoning	has	to	be	something	that	benefits	all	stakeholders	and	is	extraordinary.	




